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This week we received additional freight survey data from APM Terminals. A big thank you to Mr. Brian Harold with APM Terminals; please see Mobile 
MPO Updates. There has been some Federal Rail Administration (FRA) money announced for your future passenger rail terminal, and next week is the 
deadline for FHWA’s Competitive Highway Bridge Program; please see Funding Opportunities. In Legislative Updates the U.S. Treasury approves 
Alabama’s multiyear implementation plan for Gulf Coast recovery.  The week’s Just For Fun will make you have a good day, and In the News there are 
needed bridges, and leaking tunnels.   
 
The SARPC Annual Meeting is next week December 6-7 at the Grand Hotel. If you plan on attending, please contact pmcglasker@sarpc.org. 
 

Have a great weekend!  Check out ALGO Traffic before you travel! 

 www.mobilempo.org    Check us out on FACEBOOK  

SARPC Transportation Video, this is what we do HERE 

Want to know what other SARPC departments do?  
Planning and Community Development 
Area Agency on Aging 
Employment and Economic Development 

 

Anthony Johnson, Monica Williamson, Tom Piper, and Kevin Harrison, PTP 
 

 Mobile MPO Updates 
 

FREIGHT DATA 
APM Terminals has provided us with their second quarterly survey report. Just as last quarter, for one day APM Terminals had on-board tablets for 
drivers to answer a series of questions in terms of where they came from and where they are going.  APM Terminals will continue to gather this 
information quarterly for our benefit of validating truck data for the travel demand forecasting model. This second survey report had a significant 
increase in truckers answering the survey, which helps refine our understanding of container truck trip patterns in the area. 
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Mobile MPO meetings 
There was a Mobile MPO meeting recently.  The Destination 2040 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP) was modified to account for the tolling of the 
I-10 Mobile River Bridge. When the LRTP was adopted in 2015, tolling was not a financial commitment.  To assist in the planning process, the LRTP was 
modified to account for the tolling along with changes to the Bike/Ped Element, the Environmental Justice Element, and the Future Traffic 
Volumes.  Also, the Mobile MPO adopted the PM2 performance measures for bridge and pavement condition, and there were various changes to be 
made to the 2016-2019 Transportation Improvement Program. Please see our web page for further details www.mobilempo.org 

 
US 45 Feasibility Study 
The final stakeholder meeting was held for the US 45 Feasibility Study; the presentation and maps can be found HERE  
 
In FY 2018, we had two public meetings, one in Mobile and one in Prichard with over one hundred citizens participating.  In addition to the public 
meetings, we had four stakeholder meetings. The stakeholder meetings started out strong with over 30 people involved. On August 1st there was a 
public input meeting at the Prichard City Hall, with an introduction from the City of Prichard Mayor, Mayor Jimmie Gardner.  Despite the weather, we 
had a pretty good turnout. Several comments were made pertaining to the study, and we gained some good input.  June 28th was the first public meeting 
for the US 45 Feasibility Study, and was held at Leflore High School. The meeting was well attended by nearly 70 people. Mobile City Councilman Levon 
Manzie was on hand to guide the meeting and answer questions. Nick Amberger, the City of Mobile Engineer was also present and assisted in answering 
questions posed by the public. Mr. Drew Davis with Volkert and Mr. Clifton Lambert with CERM presented the attendees with preliminary ideas 
developed in previous Advisory Committee meetings. These included road diets, sidewalk improvements, bike lanes, and roundabouts at key 
intersections. The final document is complete and may be found HERE. 

 

 
TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM (TIP) NOW ONLINE 
 
The TIP represents a four year program (2016-2019) for improvements in the various transportation systems located within the Mobile study area as 
identified in the Mobile MPO’s Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP), the twenty-five year plan for the Mobile Urban area Destination 2040. The LRTP 
establishes the transportation programs that are needed to meet travel demand by the study year and study area. LRTP projects that become funded 
are moved into the TIP and submitted to the Alabama Department of Transportation (ALDOT), where they are programmed into the State Transportation 
Improvement Program (STIP). For MPO projects, TIP project selection is based on priorities established by MPO member governments and the 
availability of funds through the Surface Transportation Attributable program. For other projects, ALDOT has discretion of project funding based on 
availability of funds from various types of funding categories.  Most often, projects in the TIP are derived from the LRTP. The TIP guides ALDOT in its 
annual allocation of funds for transportation improvements and becomes a part of the STIP. 
 
ArcGIS Online is now being utilized by MPO staff to map all federally funded surface transportation projects within our area. Check it out. 
 
2016-2019 E-TIP HERE 

 

Stay Up To Date on the Mobile River Bridge and Bayway Project: http://mobileriverbridge.com/ 
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Recent Scheduling Changes This Week for Mobile 
The target start date or project engineers estimated amount has changed for the following:  

Project : 100054972 ( CN ) 
Federal aid number : NHF 0042 (511)   
County : MOBILE 
Project Description : EXTEND EASTBOUND BRIDGE ON SR-42 (US-98) OVER BIG CREEK EAST 1440' 
Old Delete Indicator :  
New Delete Indicator : D 
 
Project : 100064147 ( PE ) 
Federal aid number : NH I010 
County : MOBILE 
Project Description : ADD LANES I-10 FR CR-39 TO CR-59 (CAROL PLANTATION RD) 
Old Target start date : November 01, 2020 
New Target start date : November 01, 2024 
 
Project : 100033461 ( CN ) 
Federal aid number : NH I010 
County : MOBILE 
Project Description : ADD LANES I-10 FR CR-39 TO CR-59 (CAROL PLANTATION RD) 
Old Target start date : November 04, 2022 
New Target start date : November 06, 2026 
 
Project : 100066639 ( FM ) 
Federal aid number : NH 0042 (536)   
County : MOBILE 
Project Description : RESURFACING ON SR-42 (US-98) FROM MAGNOLIA GROVE PARKWAY TO STIMPSON LANE 
Old Engineers Estimate : $2,386,416.00 
New Engineers Estimate : $2,924,975.60 
 
Project : 100066636 ( FM ) 
Federal aid number : NH 0163 (504)   
County : MOBILE 
Project Description : RESURFACING ON SR-163 FROM THE SOUTH END OF THE DOG RIVER BRIDGE TO THE SOUTH END OF THE I-10 OVERPASS 
Old Engineers Estimate : $2,559,851.00 
New Engineers Estimate : $3,229,158.46 
 

RPO Updates 
 

RPO The South Alabama Regional Planning Commission (SARPC) held a meeting of the Rural Planning Organization (RPO) in September at the Baldwin 
County Central Annex in Robertsdale. 

The meeting was well attended and there was a lengthy discussion of current and future transportation projects in the rural areas of our region let by 
the ALDOT Southwest Regional Office. Other items on the agenda include: 

• Adoption of the minutes of the previous meeting 
• Review and adoption of the Fiscal Year 2019 Work Program (available for review online at http://www.mobilempo.org/RPODocuments.html 
• Updating the RPO Transportation Plan with Project List (available for review online at http://www.mobilempo.org/RPODocuments.html 

 
The Work Program for Fiscal Year 2019 includes a new task. This task involves assisting the Alabama Department of Transportation with hosting public 
meetings regarding the upcoming 2020-2023 Statewide Transportation Improvement Program (STIP). Further information about this endeavor will be 
forthcoming. Please watch our newsletter for more information. 
 
If you have any questions or comments regarding the items mentioned above, please contact us.  

 

http://www.mobilempo.org/RPODocuments.html
http://www.mobilempo.org/RPODocuments.html
https://www.youtube.com/watch?time_continue=34&v=4CoBMGfEPDY


Projects in Region Let December 7th, 2018  
 

ESCAMBIA COUNTY 

• For constructing the Planing, Resurfacing, Bridge Rail Retrofit, and Traffic Stripe on SR-113 from the junction of SR-3 (US-31) in Flomaton to the 
I-65 Interchange. Length 13.683 mi. The Bracket Estimate on this project is from $5,206,181 to $6,363,110 . 

MOBILE COUNTY  

• For constructing the Planing, Resurfacing, and Traffic Stripe on SR-163 from a point north of the I-10 Overpass (MP 8.680) to the junction of SR-
16 (US-90) and the Illinois Central Railroad Crossing (MP 11.104). Length 2.424 mi. The Bracket Estimate on this project is from $769,994 to 
$941,104  

• For constructing the Interior Lighting on SR-42 (US-98) in the Bankhead Tunnel in Mobile. Length 0.641 mi. The Bracket Estimate on this project 
is from $1,144,817 to $1,399,220 . 

• For constructing the Seawall Replacement on SR-188 located at MP 10.220 to include the Relocation of Movable Barriers and Gate Arms at the 
J. A. Wintzell Memorial Bridge in Bayou La Batre. The Bracket Estimate on this project is from $1,949,859 to $2,383,161 . 

BALDWIN COUNTY  

• For constructing the Intersection Modifications to include Turn Lane Improvements on SR-3 (US-31) at the junction of SR-225 in Spanish Fort. 
Length 0.121 mi. The Bracket Estimate on this project is from $159,588 to $195,052. 

What’s Under Construction? 

Project Status 

Legislative Updates 
 

Rounding up Hill chatter on infrastructure, gas tax 
By SAM MINTZ (smintz@politico.com; @https://twitter.com/samjmintz)11/29/2018 10:00 AM EST 
With help from Tanya Snyder and Stephanie Beasley 
 
MORE OF THE SAME: At an Environment and Public Works Committee hearing on surface transportation infrastructure, Chairman John Barrasso (R-
Wyo.) said he’d like to stick to existing formula programs to distribute infrastructure dollars — an idea incoming House Transportation Chairman Peter 
DeFazio (D-Ore.) also endorses. But James Corless, executive director of the Sacramento Area Council of Governments, said the federally funded mass 
transit systems that are aging and “about to fall apart” cannot be fixed “with just simple FTA formula funds — we need some sort of infusion.” 
 
Talking points for VMT hurdles: There appeared to be consensus among senators and witnesses at the hearing that the gas tax should cede to a miles-
traveled fee over the next decade or so. But Corless insisted that it would have to be combined with variable pricing since a mile driven on an urban 
interstate at rush hour is a far bigger burden on the transportation system than a mile driven on a rural byway. Utah DOT Director and AASHTO President 
Carlos Braceras agreed — and noted that another attractive part of variable pricing is the ability to not charge on private roads. Put together, these 
could be two arguments to convince rural-district lawmakers that a mileage fee wouldn’t be bad news for their long-driving constituents. Privacy 
concerns related to GPS tracking, however, are still very much alive. 
 
Gas tax chatter: In the short term, raising the gas tax could very well still be on the table. Soon-to-be Senate Commerce Chairman Roger Wicker told 
your host that if President Donald Trump goes public with what he has said privately and endorses an increase, the Mississippi Republican could come 
on board. "I would listen to the president and consider his point of view." 
 

 

U.S. Treasury approves Alabama’s multiyear implementation plan for Gulf Coast recovery 
BY ELIZABETH PATTON ON NOVEMBER 27, 2018SLIDER, STATE 

 
A multiyear plan developed to help restore the Gulf Coast in the wake of the 2010 Deepwater Horizon oil spill has been approved by the U.S. Department 
of Treasury (USDT).  Developed by the Alabama Gulf Coast Recovery Council (AGCRC), the plan proposes 15 activities for Direct Component RESTORE 
funding for a total estimated cost of $192,416,759. Now that the plan has been approved, individual grant applications must be submitted to Treasury 
and awarded before project activity can begin. 
 
“This is a watershed day in the reinvestment of Alabama’s Gulf Coast communities,” said Governor Kay Ivey. “The members of the Council have worked 
long and hard over the past year to get us to this point; at long last, oil spill funds guaranteed to the people of Alabama through the RESTORE Act are 
about to be invested. I am especially grateful there has been so much public input in this process.” 
 
The projects 
The projects proposed in the plan are all located within Mobile and Baldwin Counties. The money for the projects comes from penalties paid by 
companies involved in the 2010 Deepwater Horizon oil disaster in the Gulf of Mexico through the RESTORE Act, which established a trust fund to hold 
much of that money aside for “programs, projects, and activities that restore and protect the environment and economy of the Gulf Coast region.” 
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All 15 projects are in accordance with the focus areas selected by 10-member Alabama Gulf Coast Recovery Council that include infrastructure projects 
benefiting the economy and related planning assistance. 
 

1. Aloe Bay Harbour Town Phases I, II and III: The purpose of this project is to enhance economic opportunities and ensure long-term economic 
sustainability by creating a walkable district in and around Aloe Bay, including short-term lodging, event, and retail space. 

Location: Town of Dauphin Island, Mobile County, Ala. 
2. Redevelop Bayou La Batre City Docks Phases I, II and III: The purpose of the project is to redevelop the City docks to breathe life back into the 

space. This new vision will support many areas of the local economy and will serve as a public space and meeting place for festivals and area 
residents and visitors to enjoy. 

Location: City of Bayou La Batre, Mobile County, Ala. 
3. Water Distribution System Upgrades: The purpose of the project is to replace undersized water mains with larger lines to provide adequate 

water pressure and fire protection for many areas within Bayou La Batre Utilities Board service area. 
Location: City of Bayou La Batre, Mobile County, Ala. 

4. Northwest Satsuma Water and Sewer Project: The purpose of this project will extend water and sewer under Interstate 65 via directional boring 
to bring potable water, fire protection, and gravity sanitary sewer access to the households currently relying on individual wells and on-site 
septic tanks. This project will reduce health problems due to inadequate treatment from private wells, improve water quality, as approximately 
100 on-site septic tanks will be abandoned, and will provide growth opportunities for the City of Satsuma. Residences will be connected to the 
infrastructure by homeowners per city ordinance. 

Location: City of Satsuma, Mobile County, Ala. 
5. Mount Vernon Water Treatment Plant (WTP): The purpose of this project is to upgrade the Town of Mount Vernon’s 972,000 gallons per day 

(GPD) Water Treatment Plant to provide more reliable service, ensuring improved environmental conditions, and allowing for future growth. 
Location: Town of Mount Vernon, Mobile County, Ala. 

6. Mobile County Blueway Trail Development: This water-based trail development project will increase the potential for trail business and revenue 
income in Mobile County, increase and enhance the public’s access to local waters, protect sensitive environments along the coast, and promote 
nature-based tourism. 

Location: Mobile County, Ala. 
7. Baldwin Beach Express I-10 to I-65 Extension: The purpose of this Activity is to 1) acquire land from willing sellers as associated with an 

infrastructure project in conformance with the RESTORE Act and regulations; and 2) construct the 24.5-mile Baldwin Beach Express Extension 
from I-10 to I-65 to complete the 51-mile Baldwin Beach Express program. 

Location: Baldwin County, Ala. 
8. Baldwin County ALDOT Capacity Improvements: Upgrade long under-performing state corridors in the State’s fastest growing county. 

Location: Baldwin County, Ala. 
9. Alabama State Port Authority Automotive Logistics/RO-RO Terminal: The purpose of this project is to allow automobile and equipment 

manufacturers in Alabama and other neighboring states access to a more cost-effective deep-water gateway for exporting American made 
products, as well as importing commodities and components that support those manufacturers. This will help the nation compete in the global 
economy, creating jobs and improving the regional and national economy. 

Location: City of Mobile, Mobile County, Ala. 
10. Gulf Coast Center for Ecotourism and Sustainability: The purpose of the infrastructure project is to house a sustainably-designed ecotourism 

program where visitors can learn about the ecology, biodiversity, sustainability, and resource management of the northern Gulf of Mexico to 
raise environmental awareness and to promote conservation and stewardship of our natural resources. 

Location: City of Gulf Shores, Baldwin County, Ala. 
11. Historic Africatown Welcome Center: The purpose of this project is to plan, design, and build a building to serve as a welcome center and tourist 

destination for the Africatown community. This activity will not only help promote economic development and tourism, but also lay the 
foundation for national historic preservation of the rich cultural heritage of the area. 

Location: City of Mobile, Mobile County, Ala. 
12. Innovating St. Louis Street: Mobile’s Technology Corridor: The project purpose includes the design and reconstruction of the road bed, adjacent, 

and subsurface infrastructure within the St. Louis Street right-of-way. The planning, design, and reconstruction of existing utility, streetscape, 
roadway, and storm drainage infrastructure along St. Louis Street would represent a significant milestone for the City of Mobile. 
Comprehensively, this initiative correlates with broader objectives for fostering additional business development and economic revitalization 
opportunities within the corridor and the surrounding area. The City’s vision, in partnership with the University of South Alabama and other 
stakeholders, includes the creation of a “vibrant, live, work, play and learn district” in downtown Mobile. The St. Louis Street corridor is poised 
to become Mobile’s Downtown Technology Corridor, which will house “Innovate Mobile,” a regional science and research park. The University 
of South Alabama has purchased property on St. Louis Street and envisions the site as the future home of the “innovation accelerator” facility. 

Location:City of Mobile, Mobile County, Ala. 
13. Mobile Greenway Initiative: Three Mile Creek Greenway Trail: The purpose of the Three Mile Creek Greenway Trail is to re-connect 

neighborhoods along Segments 1, 2 and 3 from Langan Park’s Japanese Gardens east to Springhill Plaza Shopping Center at Interstate 65 and 
Segments 5, 6 and 7 beginning at Bush Park in Crichton, passing through Mill Street Park at University Hospital, McLean Park south of 
Toulminville, and beyond Tricentennial Park to the Infirmary Medical Center. Designated access along the Trail will be provided, thus enhancing 
transportation options, recreational opportunities, community health, and the overall economy. 

Location: City of Mobile, Mobile County, Ala. 
14. Working Waterfront and Greenspace Restoration Project:The purpose of this project is to create a safe and user-friendly environment for 

providing access along the Eastern Shore in the City of Fairhope. 
Location: City of Fairhope, Baldwin County, Ala. 

15. Planning Grant to Amend Multiyear Implementation Plan: The purpose of this project is to provide planning assistance to develop two or more 
amended MIPs for the State of Alabama 

Location: Mobile and Baldwin Counties, Ala. 
Click here to view the final multiyear implementation plan. 

https://restorealabama.org/Portals/0/Documents/FINAL%20Alabama%20MIP.pdf?ver=2018-11-21-104533-013


 
The decision-makers 
The projects were determined by the 10-member AGCRC, which was created when Congress passed, and President Barack Obama signed into law, the 
RESTORE Act. The council is comprised of: 
 

1. The governor, who serves as chair. Former Congressman Jo Bonner serves as Governor Ivey’s representative in her absence. 
2. The director of the Alabama State Port Authority, who serves as vice-chair 
3. The chairman of the Baldwin County Commission 
4. The president of the Mobile County Commission 
5. The mayor of Bayou La Batre 
6. The mayor of Dauphin Island 
7. The mayor of Fairhope 
8. The mayor of Gulf Shores 
9. The mayor of Mobile 
10. The mayor of Orange Beach. 

 
“As Administrator for the Council, the Alabama Department of Conservation and Natural Resources is appreciative of the coordination and support 
provided throughout this process by the U.S. Treasury’s Office of Gulf Coast Restoration,” said Alabama Department of Conservation and Natural 
Resources Commissioner Chris Blankenship. “We look forward to working with Treasury as each grant is developed and implementation begins. 
 

 

A shutdown deadline, federal pay and other items on governmentôs to-do list in 

December 

 

By Nicole Ogrysko  @nogryskoWFED  

November 26, 2018 4:57 pm  

 

With the Thanksgiving holiday in the rear view mirror, the lame-duck Congress has just a few weeks left in 2018 to tackle a few big tasks, all 

of which will have an impact on the average federal employee. 

Whatõs top of mind, of course, is a path forward to fund the rest of government past the latest deadline. Congress passed five of 12 

appropriations bills before the midterm elections, but lawmakers still have a significant amount of work left in order to avo id a partial 

government shutdown on Dec. 7. 

Government funding isnõt the only item on the end-of-year-agenda. Hereõs what federal employees should watch for in the final month of 2018. 

Dec. 7 shutdown deadline 

Though Congress did pass significantly more spending bills before the 2018 year-end deadline than in previous years, lawmakers still have 

seven appropriations bills to tackle before the year ends: 

1. Commerce, Justice, Science and Related Agencies 

2. Interior, Environment and Related Agencies 

3. Financial Services and General Government 

4. Agriculture, Rural Development, Food and Drug Administration and Related Agencies 

5. Homeland Security 

6. Transportation, Housing and Urban Development and Related Agencies 

7. State, Foreign Operations and Related Agencies 

The current continuing resolution for the agencies covered under the se remaining seven appropriations bills expires Dec. 7. 

A group of lawmakers are conferencing over a third òminibusó of appropriations bills, which include interior, financial services, agriculture 

and transportation and housing and urban development. Congress will need to pass this minibus and the remaining appropriation s bills by 

Dec. 7, extend a continuing resolution that covers all or some of these agencies or face a partial government shutdown on the morning of 

Dec. 8. 

https://federalnewsnetwork.com/author/nicole-ogrysko/
https://twitter.com/nogryskoWFED


If Congress canõt avoid a partial government shutdown, at least one agency has said it will remain functional past the Dec. 7 deadline. 

The Census Bureau, currently under the CR, said it wouldnõt stop work on the 2020 count because Congress pre-funded part of the bureauõs 

2019 budget last year, Enrique Lamas, the executive performing the duties of the bureauõs deputy director, told the Census National Advisory 

Committee earlier this month. 

Congress already passed two other òminibusesó earlier in September. One covered the Department of Veterans Affairs, military construction 

and the legislative branch. The second covered the Defense Department, Department of Health and Human Services, Labor and Education. 

Agencies covered under these appropriations bills already have full-year funding for 2019 and would stay open if the government were to 

shut down. 

Pay raiseêor freeze? 

Federal employeesõ paychecks still arenõt quite settled for 2019, as Congress has yet to finalize its pay plans for the civilian workforce next 

year. Continue HERE 

Funding Opportunities 
 

Notice of Funding Opportunity for the Federal-State Partnership for 
State of Good Repair Program 
A Notice by the Federal Railroad Administration deadline 5:00 p.m. EDT, on March 18, 2019 

 
FRA recently issued a Notice of Funding Opportunity (NOFO) for the Federal-State Partnership for State of Good Repair Program (Partnership Program). The NOFO 
makes $272,250,000 million in grant funding available.  Here’s the link to FRA’s Partnership Program website which includes a link to the 
NOFO:  https://www.fra.dot.gov/Page/P1107  
 
The Partnership Program is intended to benefit both the Northeast Corridor (‘‘NEC’’) and the large number of publicly-owned or Amtrak-owned infrastructure, 
equipment, and facilities located in other areas of the country, including strengthening transportation options for rural American communities.  The NOFO will 
assist in funding capital projects to repair, replace, or rehabilitate publicly-owned railroad assets, and to improve intercity passenger rail performance.  Eligible 
projects include those that replace existing assets in-kind; replace existing assets with those that increase capacity or provide a higher level of service; and those 
that ensure existing assets maintain service while being brought into a state of good repair. 
 
Selection preference will be given to projects where Amtrak is not the sole applicant; multiple applicants submit applications jointly; the proposed federal share of 
total project costs does not exceed 50 percent; non-federal shares consist of funding from multiple sources, including private sources; and applications indicate 
strong project readiness.  Applications for capital projects funding under this solicitation must be submitted via www.Grants.gov and are due no later than 5:00 
p.m. EST on Monday, March 18, 2019. Prior to the application deadline, FRA plans to provide Web-based training and technical assistance to answer questions 
from applicants. 
 

• WEBINAR: Wednesday, December 12 at 1:00 PM and Tuesday, January 8 at 1:00 PM - How to Apply for Federal-State Partnership for State of Good 
Repair Program Grants – Register now for either the December 12 session or the January 8 session 

The Federal-State Partnership Program is authorized by the Fixing America’s Surface Transportation (FAST) Act and this Notice of Funding 
Opportunity (NOFO) makes available funding from the Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2017, and Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2018. 

During the webinar, FRA will provide information about the new grant opportunity and how to apply for grant funding. For additional 

information about this grant opportunity, please see FRA’s Competitive Discretionary Grant Programs website at 

https://www.fra.dot.gov/grants 

 
 

FHWAôs Competitive Highway Bridge Program. 
 

Grants Notice 

Funding Opportunity Number: 693JJ318NF-HIBS 

Funding Opportunity Title: Competitive Highway Bridge Program 

Opportunity Category: Discretionary 

Opportunity Category Explanation:   

Funding Instrument Type: Other 

Category of Funding Activity: Transportation 

Category Explanation: Awards will be through allocation to State 
Departments of Transportation 

Expected Number of Awards: 75 

CFDA Number(s): 20.205 -- Highway Planning and 
Construction 

Version: Synopsis 1 

Posted Date: Sep 05, 2018 

Last Updated Date: Sep 04, 2018 

Original Closing Date for Applications: Dec 04, 2018  Due date is 12/04/2018 at 
11:59 PM 

Current Closing Date for Applications: Dec 04, 2018  Due date is 12/04/2018 at 
11:59 PM 

Archive Date: Jan 03, 2019 

Estimated Total Program Funding: $225,000,000 

Award Ceiling: $225,000,000 

Award Floor: $0 
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Cost Sharing or Matching Requirement: Yes 
 

Eligibility 
Eligible Applicants: State governments 

Additional Information on Eligibility: State Department of Transportations are the only eligible recipients of this program. Local entities are eligible to apply through their State 
Department of Transportation. 

Additional Information 

Agency Name: DOT Federal Highway Administration 

Description: This notice announces a funding opportunity and requests grant applications for FHWA’s Competitive Highway Bridge Program. Division L of the 

Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2018, appropriated $225 million to be awarded by DOT for a competitive highway bridge program. Eligible applicants are States 

that have a population density of less than 100 individuals per square mile. The funds must be used for highway bridge replacement and rehabilitation projects on 

public roads that demonstrate cost savings by bundling multiple highway bridge projects. The FHWA will distribute these funds as described in this notice on a 

competitive basis in a manner consistent with the selection criteria. 

Link to Additional Information:   

Grantor Contact Information: If you have difficulty accessing the full announcement electronically, please contact: 
 
Dougles Blades Senior Bridge Program Engineer Phone 202-366-4622 
 
CHBPgrant@dot.gov 

 

 

Section 5307, 5310, and 5311: Using Non-DOT Funds for Local Match 

The Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) Administration for Community Living (ACL) has worked with the National Aging and Disability 

Transportation Center to clarify the ability of grantees to use Older Americans Act Title IIIB Supportive Services Funds to match Federal Transit 

Administration (FTA) programs.  These FTA programs include Urbanized Area Formula Grants (Section 5307), Enhanced Mobility of Seniors and People 

with Disabilities (Section 5310), and Formula Grants for Rural Areas (Section 5311).  This information has been publicized  HERE 

 
FHWA Offers New Funding for Innovative Demonstration Projects 
New funding is available from the Federal Highway Administration’s Accelerated Innovation Deployment Demonstration program to encourage the 
transportation community to adopt proven innovations. Funding or the AID Demonstration program, launched in 2014 as part of the Moving Ahead for 
Progress in the 21st Century Act, was continued by the 2015 Fixing America’s Surface Transportation Act. Since AID Demonstration was introduced, 
FHWA has provided more than $43 million for 61 awards. 
 
Under the program, funding of up to $1 million may be awarded for projects that use proven innovations in any project phase, including planning, 
financing, operation, structures, materials, pavements, environment and construction. Applications are accepted on a rolling basis through Grants.gov, 
the federal government’s website for information on funding opportunities. For more information on the AID Demonstration program, contact Ewa 
Flom of the FHWA Center for Accelerating Innovation. 
 
The FHWA continues the Accelerated Innovation Deployment (AID) Demonstration authorized within the Technology and Innovation Deployment 
Program (TIDP) under the Fixing America's Surface Transportation (FAST) Act. The AID Demonstration provides incentive funding for any project 
activities eligible for assistance under title 23, U.S.C. in any phase of a highway transportation project between project planning and project delivery 
including planning, financing, operation, structures, materials, pavements, environment, and construction that address the TIDP goals. The Notice of 
Funding Opportunity (NOFO) published on September 1, 2016 (https://federalregister.gov/a/2016-21063) requests grant applications and provides 
selection criteria, application requirements, and technical assistance with Grants.gov during the grant solicitation period. 
 
Link to Additional Information:        FHWA Center for Accelerating Innovation Grants page 
 

 
Industrial Access Road and Bridge  
Industrial access funds are intended to provide adequate public access to new or expanding distribution, manufacturing and industrial firms. The 
industry must be committed to new investment and the creation of new jobs. The new access must be on public right of way for public use (state, city 
or county) and the project sponsor (city or county) must maintain the completed facility unless the facility consists of turn lanes, crossovers, etc., that 
are located on state highways. Industrial access funds are limited to construction, construction engineering and inspection costs. The project sponsor is 
responsible for all preliminary engineering, right-of-way acquisition and utility relocation costs. 
 
Prior to the date the qualifying (new or expanding) project is “placed in service,” the sponsoring entity or its local development agency must notify the 
Alabama Department of Commerce of its intent to claim the incentives under Section 41-9-202.1, Code of Alabama 1975. Effective October 9, 2008, the 
Industrial Access Road and Bridge Corporation application submittal should include the notification acknowledgment letter from the Secretary of 
Commerce. For more info, see HERE 

 
To stay up to date on all of the many grants that are available visit www.grants.gov. 
 

Just For Fun 
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Now that Thanksgiving is over, and Christmas is right around the corner, things are going to get hectic. What happens when things get hectic? Things 

can go wrong. Something is not going to go your way this month; so, let’s look at some transportation issues to make you feel better about your day.   

 

So Just For Fun, think you are having a bad day? 
 

      

 

 
 

   

    

In the News 
 

Fixing a leak in the Wallace Tunnel 

• Steve Alexander 
• Updated Nov 26, 2018 | Posted on Nov 26, 2018 

 

https://www.fox10tv.com/users/profile/Steve%20Alexander


 
 

Have you driven through the Wallace Tunnel and seen the roof leaking? 
 
You're not the only one. What causes it, and what does it mean? 
 
Alabama Department of Transportation, ALDOT, officials said there isn't a serious problem with the tunnel. But they did say this leak, in the 
right lane westbound near the end of the tunnel, is a bigger leak than usual, so they were making repairs Monday. 
 
Transportation officials said the leaks happen in the winter because, as cold weather moves in, components contract, and joints open up. 
Jason Shaw, and ALDOT maintenance engineer, said, "We're going to go in there today and actually kind of divert that water into the gutter 
system that's in place for it, so we won't see that water tomorrow, hopefully. However, the ultimate Phase Two repair will be coming in 
December, probably three weeks or so away." 
 
How do they fix it? Transportation officials said workers use a type of foam that expands in the presence of water. They drill a hole, put the 
foam in, and seal off the leak. But this doesn't mean this will be the last leak you will ever see. Transportation officials said there's always 
some level of seepage. 
 
All content © 2018, WALA; Mobile, AL. (A Meredith Corporation Station). All Rights Reserved. 
 

 

ALDOT says climate report proves new Bayway bridge is needed 
by Muriel Bailey 

 
FILE / The eastbound US 90 to I-10 interchange over Mobile Bay suffered damage from Hurricane Katrina's storm surge in 2005, even though it was located about 80 miles east from 
the center of the storm, this US government photo shows. According to a new climate change report by the Trump administration, the current Bayway would be destroyed if a similar 
storm made landfall near Mobile Bay. (photo: http://mceer.buffalo.edu) 

AA 
MOBILE, Ala. (WPMI) —  
The Bayway could be destroyed if another powerful hurricane takes a direct shot at Mobile. 
That's according to a new climate report from the federal government. 
 
The report says the existing bridge connections were not built for intense waves and the bridge is not elevated high enough. 
It's a threat to the community. To solve the problem the report suggests improving bridge connections, changing the shape of the bridge to 
reduce wave-induced loads and raising the bridge. 
 
In a statement the Alabama Department of Transportation Mobile River Bridge Director, Matt Erickson said, 
 
”ALDOT has already evaluated this option. Due to the cost and risk still associated with bracing old infrastructure, ALDOT determined  
raising of the Bayway was the most prudent solution. Due to the uncertainty of impacts to the Bayway from potential storm surge, contingency 
plans cannot be developed. As in the past, any bridge affected by a disaster is expeditiously inspected by our certified bridge inspectors 
and repairs made so the traveling public can safely pass”. 
 

http://mceer.buffalo.edu/
https://mynbc15.com/news/local/latest-climate-change-report-current-mobile-bayway-would-be-destroyed-by-another-katrina
https://www.fhwa.dot.gov/environment/sustainability/resilience/ongoing_and_current_research/teacr/al_i-10/fhwahep17014.pdf
https://www.fox10tv.com/news/alabama/fixing-a-leak-in-the-wallace-tunnel/article_e697e8f0-f1d5-11e8-9446-0bb1c6af51d3.html


Allison Gregg with the Mobile River Bridge and Bayway project says the report proves why the Bayway needs to be replaced. 
 
"For us our path forward is to work on replacing the Bayway in the next five years," she said. 
 
The project is estimated to cost $2 billion and will start in early 2020. It calls for a brand new bridge as well as building a new higher Bayway 
which will be able to withstand a powerful hurricane. 
 
It would be completed in 2025 but that's seven years of vulnerability. 
 
"A direct hit from a storm could take what would already be a bad situation and make it worse," University of South Alabama Earth  
Sciences Assistant Professor Steven Schultze said. 
 
Schultze says rising sea levels are likely to continue and ramp up. 
"We saw with hurricane Katrina 12 feet of water push into the bay and the storm itself made landfall 100 miles away," he said. "If we saw a 
storm of similar magnitude that could be very bad for Mobile Bay." 
 
Gregg says she hopes the climate report increases their chances to get federal funding to help out with the project. 

"We understand how important it is to get this issue addressed and hopefully we can get that federal support as well," she said. 

 

Give Gulf Shores its bridge 
Posted by Jeff Poor | Nov 28, 2018 | Beltway Beat, by Jeff Poor | 0  |      

Lagniappemobile.com 

 

Residents came out in droves to an Alabama Department of Transportation (ALDOT) public hearing for an additional bridge over the Intercoastal 

Waterway earlier this month. The proposed bridge would supplement the area’s two existing bridges, one designated for Alabama Highway 59 and the 

other a toll bridge for the Foley Beach Express. 

 

The bridge is expected to act as a spur from the Foley Beach Express and connect to Canal Road, which runs adjacent to the southern shore of the 

Intracoastal Waterway. 

 

A couple of hundred residents packed into the Gulf Shores Activity Center for ALDOT’s hearing, which was designated as an information session and 

opportunity to voice opinions about the proposed project. 

 

Protest and opposition to a proposed project is what typically yields crowds that large. However, at this event most came to voice their support for the 

Waterway Boulevard Extension newly designated by ALDOT. 

 

To be clear, there were some residents who came to voice their opposition to the project. Opponents argued valid reasons — environmental concerns, 

disruptions to their lives with a new influx of traffic and questions about whether this bridge will resolve tourist-season gridlock in South Baldwin County. 

Otherwise, the overwhelming majority of people in attendance, including Gulf Shores Mayor Robert Craft and Orange Beach Mayor Tony Kennon, 

supported the project. 

 

Beyond the local contingent of detractors, a campaign outside South Alabama has targeted the project, questioning its prioritization over other projects 

throughout the rest of the state. Dubbing it the “Bridge to Nowhere,” the campaign has depicted the project in TV and radio ads — running in the 

Birmingham and Huntsville markets — as a wasteful boondoggle even locals didn’t want. 

 

Prominent politicians throughout the state have jumped on the “Stop the Bridge to Nowhere” bandwagon, including State Auditor Jim Zeigler and 

former State House Minority Leader Rep. Craig Ford, who recently lost his bid for the State Senate running as an independent. 

 

Imagine this scenario: You’re stuck in traffic on Interstate 65, and a radio commercial comes on questioning the need for this project. The ad points out 

that ALDOT has so many other traffic concerns to address but is set to build an “$87 million” bridge for beachgoers. Listeners are left with the impression 

South Alabamians will have an easier trip to the beach while the rest of the state suffers through hours of traffic each week just to get to and from work. 

The outrage! 

 

You must admit a cynical marketing campaign of demagoguing beachgoers is an effective ploy, but it is a throwback to the geographic tribalism that has 

plagued Alabama’s politics since the end of Reconstruction. 

 

In addition to critics who question the project’s cost-effectiveness, there are also the owners of the nearby privately owned toll bridge to the east. A 

new, free bridge created as part of a spur to the existing Foley Beach Express route will likely reduce tolls collected at the existing bridge. 

 

In all, the opposition to this project is legitimate and formidable. 

 

However, if you are a believer in representative democracy and the will of the people, it will be difficult to oppose this project. 

 

On the surface, it appears the locals of South Baldwin County are in favor of it. Two of the area’s most prominent elected officials, mayors Craft and 

Kennon, want to see it succeed. And the vast majority of residents willing to come out to what should have been a mundane ALDOT hearing on a chilly 

November Thursday night were also in favor of it. 

https://lagniappemobile.com/author/jeff-poor/
https://lagniappemobile.com/category/commentary/beltway/
https://lagniappemobile.com/give-gulf-shores-its-bridge/#comments


 

The issue has not been polled, but based on anecdotal evidence it appears the bridge project enjoys robust 

support among the residents who live full time along the eastern half of Alabama’s coastline. 

 

OK, but why should the rest of the state go along with this, especially given there are so many other needs 

around the state? It’s not just a matter of rewarding residents with expendable income for a vacation with 

easier access to the beaches. 

 

That’s a part of it, and it should be. The tourist economy in Alabama is a source of tax revenue for the state’s 

coffers. Taking care of visitors who want to spend money in Alabama — be it Fort Morgan or Fort Payne — 

should be a priority. 

 

Another aspect is public safety. If Alabama is going to maintain a viable beach destination on the barrier 

islands, access to and from the island is a necessity. 

 

There is a legitimate debate to be had as to whether this is the right solution, but the answer to that 

question has apparently already been determined by the people who live there and the leaders they have 

elected. 

 

As South Alabamians know, and northern neighbors may recall, the state failed to use the BP oil spill settlement funds for their intended purpose: Gulf 

Coast restoration and improvement. Instead, the Legislature spent the funds owed to the Gulf to meet budget shortfalls — funding Medicaid and paying 

off state debt. 

 

The old BP oil spill parlor trick makes the argument these residents are somehow pulling a fast one on the rest of Alabama with a so-called Bridge to 

Nowhere farcical. 

 

If taxpayers in Gulf Shores and Orange Beach think this is the correct solution to alleviate some of the traffic woes plaguing the area, let them have the 

bridge. However, let it be known there can’t be any do-overs if the bridge doesn’t achieve its desired outcome. 

 

The Wave Transit 2018 Stuff the Bus 
 

The Wave Transit System has announced the kick-off the 2018 Christmas Holiday season with our Annual Stuff the Bus Toy Drive!  
 
The purpose of the event is to make a child’s Christmas morning Memorable, Enjoyable and Festive.  
 
This year’s “Toy Drive” will be held on Saturday, December 1, 2018 from 9:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. at the Midtown Walmart, 101 East I-65 Service Road, 
Mobile, Alabama.  
 
In an effort to make the holiday season Memorable, Enjoyable and Festive for underprivileged youth, the Wave is soliciting donations (new / unwrapped 
gifts or toys) from your organization.   
 
Donations may be made the day of the event (at Walmart) or prior at one of the following locations: 
 
Mobile Community Action, Inc. 
461 Donald Street, Mobile, Alabama 36610 
                                                
The Wave Transit System-GM&O Transportation Center 
110 Beauregard Street, Suite 104, Mobile, Alabama 36602 
 
Thank you for your consideration and please contact Gerald Alfred at 251.338.0100 or via email, galfred@thewavetransit.com for additional 
information.  

 

Transportation Research 
 

Transportation Safety Planning and the Zero Deaths Vision: A Guide for Metropolitan Planning Organizations and Local Communities 
FHWA has released this new guidebook geared towards MPOs and local stakeholders to reduce fatalities and serious injuries across transportations 
systems. To address this, USDOT seeks to foster collaboration across all stakeholders to improve the behaviors and conditions that impact these safety 
outcomes. The Guide seeks to assist MPOs, communities, and other transportation agencies to utilize, implement, and evaluate their safety planning 
processes to further the zero deaths vision. 
 

 

Join TRB on December 6, 2018 for a Discussion on the Future of the Interstate 
 

mailto:galfred@thewavetransit.com
https://safety.fhwa.dot.gov/tsp/fhwasa18024/index.cfm


On December 6, 2018, the National Academies of Sciences, Engineering, and Medicine's Transportation Research Board will host a public release of a 
consensus study report Renewing the National Commitment to the Interstate Highway System: A Foundation for the Future. The event will begin at 
11 AM ET, when the report is released to the public.  
The event will take place in person and via webcast. 
 
The public may attend the event, but seating is limited. Register to attend in person. Light refreshments will be provided. 
 
Remote participation is available on http://bit.ly/FutureInterstateWebcast 
Pre-registration is not required to view the webcast. 
 

 

The Data Collected by Dockless Bikes is Helping Cities Map Your Movement 

Dockless bikes use a combination of GPS, 3G wireless connections, and solar power to transmit their location to providers and consumers. Providers, 
and the cities they partner with, have unparalleled access to rider behavior and are leveraging this knowledge to meet the needs of their consumers. In 
South Bend, IN, Lime is providing aggregate statistics on travel and heat maps showing where most riders occur in the city. South Bend used this data 
to paint drop-off areas for the bikes and is now hoping to use this information to plan for new bike paths and lanes. Lime is also working with cities to 
identity a format that makes it easy for them to pull data from multiple operators into their databases to analyze with their own tools. 

 
Transportation Safety Planning and the Zero Deaths Vision: A Guide for Metropolitan Planning Organizations 
and Local Communities 
FHWA has released this new guidebook geared towards MPOs and local stakeholders to reduce fatalities and serious injuries across transportations 
systems. To address this, USDOT seeks to foster collaboration across all stakeholders to improve the behaviors and conditions that impact these safety 
outcomes. The Guide seeks to assist MPOs, communities, and other transportation agencies to utilize, implement, and evaluate their safety planning 
processes to further the zero deaths vision. 

 
Metropolitan Planning Organizations (MPO): Transportation Partnerships for the 21st Century 
This work will deliver a historical review and contemporary analysis of the institutional structures and performance of MPOs, producing conclusions and 
lessons learned that are relevant to current challenges. This research will address ways in which MPOs can respond more nimbly and effectively to 
rapidly changing transportation demands, conditions, and technologies. It will provide a range of strategies and tools drawn from cases and practice in 
order to better equip MPOs and MPO-state partnerships in planning, maintaining, and improving transportation systems for U.S. metropolitan areas 
and the economies reliant on those systems.  
Staff Contact: Harlan Miller, 202-366-0847 

 
Identification of High Pedestrian Crash Locations 
 
This FHWA guidebook presents a process to help state and local agencies identify high pedestrian crash locations and includes a literature review, case 
studies, and other research needed to develop a five-step process. 

 
 

New ADA Sidewalk and Curb Ramp Compliance App 
Download it Today 

 
http://www.vueworks.com/sidewalks-and-curb-ramps-application/ 
             
•       Simple to Use 
•       Download from Apple Store or Google Play 
•       Collect information at your pace 
•       Gathers ADA Compliance inventory and condition information 
•       Location is automatically collected in GIS 

 
Transportation Dictionary 
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The USDOT released a searchable online dictionary that includes over 9,000 transportation terms and acronyms. The terms were collected from a variety 
of public and private transportation publications and databases. This dictionary presents over 9,000 terms and acronyms related to transportation. The 
terms and acronyms were obtained from various transportation publications and databases which exist within the federal government, private 
organizations, Canada and Mexico.  

Search Tips 

·        Sources are listed in parenthesis after the definition. 

·        None of the searches are case sensitive. Searching for PEDESTRIAN will produce the same results as searching for pedestrian. 

·       The Dictionary searches for the word, phrase or acronym as it is entered and returns all records that match or contain that word, phrase or acronym. 

For example, searching for pedestrian will return records for pedestrian and pedestrian walkway. 

Click HERE for the search engine. 

 

 

http://www.rita.dot.gov/dictionary/index.xml

